
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work location:   Hillside Crescent, Townsville City 

Flyer delivery date:  Friday, 2 July 2021 

Townsville City Council is committed to delivering quality services, updating, and maintaining 
infrastructure and supporting jobs and has allocated a balanced budget to support our community 
through one of the toughest periods of our city’s history. 

Council has been successful in securing funding to improve our city’s infrastructure and open spaces 
as part of the Works for Queensland Round 4 (W4Q4) initiative by the Queensland Government. 

The program which is funded by the Queensland Government and delivered in partnership with 
Council aims to assist the Council’s to build better infrastructure and create and sustain jobs locally 
as we Unite and Recover Together. 

Council has commenced the rollout of W4Q4 projects across the city and as part of this program; your 
suburb of Townsville City will receive the Hillside Crescent Water Main Renewal Project. 

Project Update: 

GNM Group construction crews will continue excavation works along Hillside Crescent water main 
alignment installing dual 250mm Watermain pipe and backfilling as the crew progress through to the 
Stanley Street intersection. 

The pipeline works will continue along branching down through the vacant block towards Stanley 
Street where it is highly anticipated large rocks will also be encountered for the remaining of this 
project.  

Council advises that due to the stage and nature of these works that are currently underway there is 
the requirement to close the Goat Track connection through to Castle Hill. The track will be closed 
Monday through to Friday, from 6am through to 5pm inclusive. The track will be open to all pedestrian 
traffic outside of these times.  

The Goat Track Closure will commence Tuesday, 6 July 2021 for three (3) weeks with full track 
operations recommencing as of Thursday, 29 July 2021 (weather and conditions permitting). 

Works may involve: 

• Excavation and machinery operations 

• Closure of the footpath and some parking bays including the Goat Track  

• Safety fencing installed for pedestrian and vehicles 

• Noise, flashing lights and dust 

GNM Group understands that this project requires traffic management and noise including ground 
vibrations from the rock breaker are impacting residents and we appreciate your understanding and 
patience throughout these works. 

Normal work hours are 6am to 6pm Monday to Friday and 6am to 4pm on Saturday. In exceptional 
cases, work may be required outside these hours. 

Contact: Alexis Leblais, Project Management Office 
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